CHAPTER 8§

BACKGROUND AND CONDUCT OF THE INQUIRY

Cn 5 December 1980, the Senate agreed to a motion by Senator Knight (on behalf
of Senator Wallers) setting out the terms of reference which appear at the front of this
report.

The inquiry was advertised in the national press on 31 January 1981 inviting written
submissions. Letters were sent to five Commmonwealth Ministers and all state Premiers.
Invitations to write a submission were also sent to about 50 individuals and organis-
ations. In response, a total of 126 submissions were received (see Appendix 6).

The Committee commenced public hearings in Canberra on 1 May 1981. During
the course of the pubtic inquiries, the Committee took evidence from 214 witnesses (see
Appendix 5}. Of these, 160 were from organisations, 39 from government departments,
11 from individuals appearing in their own right and one from a Northern Territory
Member of Parliament. Altogether, 18 public hearings were held throughout all capital
cities of Australia as well as in Morwell, Victoria and Alice Springs, Northern Terri-
tory. As 4 result of the public hearings, 3906 pages of transcript were compiled.

In order to gain further information, the Senate Committee Secretariat collected
many articles and reports relating to homeless youth. Also, close liaison was kept with
the section of the Commonwealth Department of Social Security which administers the
evaluation of the Youth Services Scheme. The Committee visited 15 youth refuges dur-
ing the course of its public inquiry, and met another seven organisations and groups
who were directly involved with homeless youth. This enabled the Committee members
and staff to gain first-hand knowledge of the problem and expectations of homeless
youth.
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